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The 9th Congress of the Korean Children Union was held in Pyongyang from December 26 
to 27, 2022. 
 

The Korean Children's Congress was held at a time when the Korean people united single-
heartedly around Comrade Kim Jong Un and struggled tirelessly for the realization of the 
grand aspirations and ideals of a powerful socialist country. 
 
The Workers' Party of Korea and the government of the Democratic People's Republic of 
Korea are sending the warm congratulations to the new generation, whole Korean children 
who are growing strong as reliable heirs to the Korean revolution. 
 
The Secretary general Kim Jong UN, saying that children are the future protagonists who 
will carry on the future of the country, provides everything to the children without sparing 
anything so that they can enjoy full happiness under the blue sky of great and dignified 
socialist Korea. 
 
The Secretary General Comrade Kim Jong Un pays attentions to the congress with sending 
the direct letter to the Children congress, and met the participants of the Korean Children 
Union in the first on the first day of the new year, took a commemorative photo with them 
and blessed their bright future. 
 
At the congress, a participants of the Children Union expressed his warm gratitude to the 
respected the Secretary Genera Kim Jong Un, saying that it was a great honor for the 
Korean Children Union to honor the respected Marshal Kim Jong Un as the great father of 
the great socialist family. 
 
The future of the Korean Children who have Kim Jong-un as their father will shine brighter 
in the future. 


